
Low Moor Allotment Association

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on

Sunday 21 April 2013

Outside the store

1.
Present: Jenny Darrell, Jeanne Murphy, Sarah O’Grady, Angela Johnson, Ernie Darrell, Simon Wild and nine association members.

Apologies for absence were received from Penny Davies.

2.
Jenny welcomed all to the meeting and thanked the committee and those who helped generally at the site for their valued work during the year. Also thanked was Judith Ward, Allotment Officer, City of York who, with an ever decreasing budget has to help all the allotments in the city flourish.

3.
The minutes of the annual general meeting held on 22 April, 2012 were read and approved.

4. 
Matters arising:

a)
Pentanque pitch. David Rudrum reported that there had been no response to a request to help tidy up the pitch, no use had been made of the site during the year. It was proposed to use the site for other purposes ie: site for sale of produce; small scale community orchard; exercise area, grass over and keep tidy. 

b)
Facebook group. A vacancy still exists on the committee for someone to take up this role, plus the newsletter which is published twice a year. Penny Davies will be asked to mail to all again.

c)
Stall for barter/sale of excess produce. Bill Murphy agreed to replace the shelf near the store for this use. Surplus seedlings etc may be sold in the store for association funds.

d)
Social events. It was agreed to resurrect the pumpkin competition. If plot holders wish to hold an event for members, please let the committee know in advance.

5.
Election of officers. Jenny has stepped down as chair, but will remain on the committee as secretary. Angela Johnson agreed to become chair. All other committee members agreed to retain their posts.

6.
Police report. We have had no contact from the Police for several months although they are included in the minutes and agenda distribution. 

7.
Site Secretary’s report. Simon reported that there are 40 new plot holders with five or six on the waiting list; trees were removed last year making the site more open with fewer hiding places for vandals. He reminded members that City of York Council have limited money for future skips and advises taking rubbish home or to the James Street centre and composting suitable material. If you have problems, contact Simon.

8.
Financial report. Angela reported that there was £429 in the Association fund and £1,786 in the Store fund as at 31 December 2012. Adam Myers from Brunswick Nursery checks the accounts. Income from the Store exceeds expenditure and Angela expressed her thanks to Ernie for all the work he does in the Store.

9.
Store report. Ernie Darrell thanked all those who help him with deliveries and Bill Murphy for making up the seed racks. He will continue to keep the store well stocked with a wide variety of goods; if you have specific requests, note them in the book in the store.

10.
Community groups. The only report received was from the Kids Plot which is now in its 10th year. This year, parents help on a rota basis; there are 12 very keen children; their project this year is carrots. Last year the plot was awarded a Silver Gilt; this year they are entering ‘It’s your Neighbourhood’. More helpers would be appreciated, if you would like to help, please see Angela.

11.
Proposed archaeological dig. This will take place in July, investigating the history of the site. Details were circulated some weeks ago.

12.
Simon offered thanks to Jenny for her work as chair.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 12.45pm


